### MINUTES PARKER CITY COUNCIL

Parker Senior Center 423 W. Kimball, Parker, Kansas **May 10, 2018** 

Mayor Wayne Burk called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

**PLEDGE AND PRAYER:** The pledge was given and Cherry Buckley offered the prayer.

<b>ROLL CALL:</b>	Wayne Burk, Mayor	Present
	Gary Earley, President	Present
	Jody Bloodgood, Council Member	Present
	Lance Burroughs, Council Member	Present
	Ryan Sobba, Council Member	Present
	Jerry Summers, Council Member	Present

**ROLL CALL:** Cherry Buckley, City Clerk, took the Roll. All council members were present.

**PUBLIC COMMENTS:** David Castleberry said he had received a letter from the City informing him that his Conditional Use Permit to have three goats on his property to provide milk for his child that is allergic to cow's milk has expired. He asked how he could get the CUP renewed.

He was told he would have to fill out another application. Ryan Sobba said there would not be another application fee. The City Clerk was asked to send an application to Mr. Castleberry.

**APPROVAL OF MINUTES:** The Mayor asked if council had read the Minutes from the April 12<sup>th</sup> meeting and if there were any additions or corrections.

Ryan Sobba moved to approve the Minutes from April 12<sup>th</sup>, 2018 meeting with the change about the dues. Lance Burroughs seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

<u>Citywide Clean-up</u>: Mayor Burk reminded council that the Citywide Clean-up was on Saturday, June 9<sup>th</sup> from 9 to noon. He said if anyone wanted to help that day it would be greatly appreciated.

# **NEW BUSINESS:**

<u>Parker Ball Donation:</u> Mayor Burk stated that in the past the City has donated to the Parker Ball Association. He asked if the council was interested in donating again this year. He went on to say that the City donated \$650 last year.

Jerry Summers moved to donate \$650 to the Parker Ball Association. Jody Bloodgood seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

<u>Summer Reading Program:</u> The City Clerk reported she had received a letter from the library asking for a donation for the 2018 Summer Reading Program. She added that the City donated \$200 last year.

Ryan Sobba moved to donate \$200 to the Summer Reading Program at the Library. Jody Bloodgood seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

**OTHER BUSINESS:** None

## **DEPARTMENT REPORTS**

<u>City Attorney, Gary Thompson</u>, was not present.

City Treasurer, Kathy Harrison, gave the Treasurer's Report.

Ryan Sobba moved to pay the May bills. Lance Burroughs seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

<u>City Clerk, Cherry Buckley.</u> Clerk Buckley stated the City had received two applications for the joint scholarship given by the City and Heritage Park Board. One was from Cameryn Stahl who will attend Fort Scott Community College and study Phlebotomy (drawing and testing blood) and the other was from Dayton Snyder who will be attending Kansas State University to study Engineering.

Lance Burroughs moved to award the joint City/Heritage Park Board Scholarships of \$200 each to Cameryn Stahl and Dayton Snyder. Ryan Sobba seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

**Police Chief, Leroy McConico,** had nothing to report.

<u>Maintenance</u>, <u>Chad Page</u>, reported the maintenance department had installed rip rap along the shoreline around the dock, mowed, sprayed and serviced the brakes on the City tractor. He went on to say he hoped to begin roadwork on Western Ave. next week.

Mayor Burk added that he had heard from the county and they proposed using cold patch lay down instead of chip seal on Western Ave. from Taft St. to South St.,

Park Ave. and N. Short Ave. He said, typically, the cold patch holds up and lasts longer than chip seal. The Mayor stated that he was waiting for a quote as to how much more it would cost for the cold patch and would pass along the information as soon as he received it.

Water and Sewer Contractor, Chad Page, reported he had called for a quote on cutters for the pumps at the lift station but had not heard back yet.

<u>Compactor Operator, Myrtle Douglas</u> said she had cleaned up the trash at the compactor site.

Mayor Burk added that City resident, Nick Divilbiss, had cleaned up trash along both sides of Western Ave. near the compactor site.

## **Board Representatives:**

**PWWSD#13** - Representative Chad Page said there is not much going on right now.

**Park Board** - Mayor Burk had nothing further to report beyond the music festival in June.

7:30 p.m. Jody Bloodgood moved to adjourn. Jerry Summers seconded the motion and it carried 5-0.

**Submitted by: Cherry Buckley, City Clerk**